
My name is Hannah Baker. I live in North Bend, Oregon. I am 36 years old, married and have two 
daughters. 
 
I am writing in regards to HB 3063.  
Please vote NO for HB 3063. 
 
I have gone through the online process to have the right to choose when and which vaccines I give my 
children. Both of my daughters, nine and two years old, have received vaccines, but not on the regular 
schedule.  
 
After carefully examining the studies that have actually been performed, as well as the data collected by 
the CDC, I do not see any logical reason for giving my children the vaccines as the schedule demands. 
There is a lot of evidence and data to support that the schedule needs to be updated, as well as vaccines 
needing further research. Also, the effectiveness of vaccines are exaggerated in the media, and anyone 
with internet access can look the actual numbers up for themselves. Unfortunately, a lot of information 
out there is misrepresented.  
 
I ask you to put your emotions aside, and do the research for yourself, before making a decision that will 
take away the rights of those people who have.  
 
Fear of disease and death is natural, but often exploited by people who profit from that fear. We have a 
medical system that I am very thankful for, but we need to look at what scientific research they are 
basing decisions on. My own doctor was unable to explain what or why vaccines are made the way they 
are. Doctors are not taught the science behind vaccines. They trust that the CDC will do its best to make 
sure they are safe and effective. Unfortunately, the CDC is lacking in their thoroughness and due 
diligence.  
 
There are many doctors and scientists trying to help bring knowledge and science based understanding 
to this subject. Though they are ridiculed and called quacks. The issue is the problem with Groupthink, 
instead of good science. Our reality now is we need to keep our options open, not surrender our rights, 
and allow ourselves time to get to the facts, and not allow opinions of talking heads, or profit driven 
companies or individuals, to convince us otherwise. 
 
As our elected officials, please do not let us down. Protect our rights, and the rights of our children to 
have healthy lives. 
 
The last person to die in the USA of measles was in 2015 (reference 
https://www.cdc.gov/measles/downloads/measlesdataandstatsslideset.pdf ). A woman who is thought 
to have contracted it at a hospital while on immune suppressant drugs.  
 
Thank you, 
Hannah Baker 
 
A few references: 
 
Book: https://www.hpvvaccineontrial.com/ 
 
Video series: https://www.vaccinesrevealed.com/ 

https://www.cdc.gov/measles/downloads/measlesdataandstatsslideset.pdf
https://www.hpvvaccineontrial.com/
https://www.vaccinesrevealed.com/


 
Vaccine Ingredients list: http://www.vaccinesafety.edu/components-Excipients.htm 
 
Mercury and Aluminum in vaccines: http://vaxtruth.org/2012/01/aluminum-toxicity-and-a-primer-on-
the-vic/ 
 
Ethylmercury (Thimerosal) article admitting they need more tests to be sure its safe: 
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/23401210/ 
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